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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, February 4, 2020
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Heather Brooks, Darcy Woodland, Rachel Garner & Bonnie Forsyth
Voting Members Absent: Tisha Pleake, Veronica McVay, Kristin Brekelmans, Natalie Montross & Roger Netsch
Public Present:  Val Cameron, Denise Kalbus, Chantelle Lorton, Nikki Gunn, Sarah Hohanshelt & Joe Burke
Approval of Agenda 

Rachel moved, seconded by Darcy. Motion carried 2-0.
Approval of Minutes (12/3/19)
Rachel moved, seconded by Darcy. Motion carried 2-0.

New Business 

Networking 
Nikki: Employee and Family Resources (EFR) is offering Your Life Iowa presentations in Jasper, Marion and Warren counties. The presentations are free and are aimed at educating the public about this resource and the crisis line associated with it. Your Life Iowa is designed to be a “one stop shop” for information and services for issues with alcohol, drugs, gambling, mental health, vaping, etc. A flyer will be emailed out to the group.
EFR is completing county assessments in Polk, Warren, Jasper and Marion counties. They will be interviewing individuals in the areas of binge drinking, marijuana, problem gambling, etc. Results of the interviews will help determine how funding will be spent in each county. The interview results are anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to one hour. They must complete 30 interviews per county by March 1st. If you are interested in participating, please contact Nikki at ngunn@efr.org. 
Denise: Integrative Counseling Solutions serves Polk and surrounding counties. She noted that they are full and currently have wait lists in both Indianola and Knoxville. With the consistent wait lists, they are looking to hire BHIS workers and therapists (even if the person is in school currently or in need of supervision hours for licensure). One new therapist will be starting in the middle of February along with two new BHIS workers. In the meantime, they are referring clients to other therapists and agencies. The Integrative Counseling Solutions website also has training opportunities for local therapists and school guidance counselors. Most trainings focus on play therapy.
Val: The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County submitted an ICAPP proposal in January for $30,000 for home visiting and $20,000 for sexual abuse prevention. Val will find out in April if funding is received. The council also applied for parent education program funding through United Way in January. 
There is a Learn and Playgroup happening in Norwalk. Information on this group is available on the CPPC website (https://www.cppconline1.com/whats-happening/learn-play-warren).
The council is also partnering with Indianola Park and Recreation one Wednesday a month during the recreation play dates. 
Val has a meeting tomorrow regarding hosting 24/7 Dads in Norwalk again in March. 

She also shared that the council will be hosting some type of programming in Martensdale St. Mary’s and Carlisle before the end of the fiscal year. 

PCA Iowa has trainings available for train the trainer for Nurturing Healthy Sexual Development. If you are interested, contact Val or Sarah for more information.
Bonnie: Bonnie is working with the Indianola Community Church to offer a W.O.W. Café for the church’s 90 high school student strong youth group. The 25 adult volunteers would serve as the table hosts. The café would likely be held in March. 
Rachel: Parents as Teachers (PAT) in Marion County has two full time and one part time educator. The three of them are carrying a caseload of about 85-90 families and 120 children. 

The next round of Parent Cafes began last night with a packed house! Rachel will be forwarding the information for future café dates with Sarah to be posted on the CPPC website. 

Marion County applied for $30,000 in ICAPP funding for home visiting. They will find out in April if they were awarded any funding. 

The Marion County Child Abuse Prevention Council will be participating in child abuse prevention month by having children decorate paper bags for HyVee and providing table toppers for local restaurants with facts and statistics about child abuse on them. 
Adam: Jerry Milner, associate commissioner at Children’s Bureau in D.C., spoke with Parent Partners for about an hour after giving presentations. He shared that he would love to support moving Parent Partners nationwide.  
CPPC Business/Planning

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 

Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

One referral was received this month. Several people inquired about more information.
Neighborhood Networking

Website

We are averaging about 3,000+ hits per week on the website. The CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates and updates the website daily. 

Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending all three provider meetings regularly. CPPC Coordinator has had 100% attendance at all statewide and regional CPPC meetings in FY20. 
Al’s Pals

CPPC Coordinator completed all fall visits with the exception of one which will need to be rescheduled due to a funeral. All requested supplies were delivered. The remainder of the visits (5) will be completed in the spring. CPPC Coordinator will begin scheduling them next month.
Miscellaneous

CPPC Coordinator is working with a committee of 4 to reformat the Immersion 101 curriculum. 
CPPC Coordinator is serving on the Fall and Spring CPPC Statewide Meeting planning committees. 
Policy and Practice Change

The Parent Café Iowa Implementation Guidebook is posted on the website and has been sent out to mailing lists.
Shared Decision-Making Team

Parent Partner Updates

Adam shared that they are in the interview process of hiring two new Parent Partner coordinators. One of which will be covering Madison, Marion and Warren Counties. 
Recruiting New Members
We currently have one opening each for Madison, Marion and Warren Counties. If you are interested in making decisions regarding funding in Madison, Marion and Warren counties, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com for more information.

Motion to adjourn at 1:16p made by Bonnie, seconded by Rachel. Motion carried 4-0. 
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